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NOTICE OF NSR MINOR MODIFICATION –  
PRELIMINARY DECISION 

 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Duffy Electric Boat Company, located at 17260 Muskrat Avenue, 
Adelanto, CA 92301, has applied for Preconstruction Review of a NSR Minor Modification 
pursuant to the provisions of Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District (MDAQMD) 
Regulation XIII. The proposed action will be incorporated via a Minor Modification to their 
current Federal Operating Permit, pursuant to the provisions of Mojave Desert Air Quality 
Management District (MDAQMD) Regulation XII. Applicant operates a facility engaged in 
Fiberglass Composite Boat Manufacturing.  

This notice is published pursuant to District Rule 1302(C)(7)(d)(i)b. and in accordance with the 

provisions of District Rule 1302(D)(3)(a)(ii), as the emissions change, relative to the operation of 

MDAQMD Permit no. P014957, for the Hazardous Air Pollutant (HAP) of styrene is in excess of 

the 8 tpy threshold within this rule. The existing Federally Enforceable Limitation for VOC of 20 

tpy remains unchanged under the proposed action. 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments and/or 
other documents regarding the terms and conditions of the proposed NSR action.  If you submit 
written comments, you may also request a public hearing on the proposed NSR action.  To be 
considered, comments, documents and requests for public hearing must be submitted no later 
than 5:00 P.M. on June 30, 2024 to the MDAQMD, Attention: Kent Christensen at the address 
listed below.  

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The affected permits, as well as the applications and other 
supporting documentation are available for review at the MDAQMD offices, 14306 Park 
Avenue, Victorville, CA  92392. In addition, the affected permits and instructions for how to 
request supporting documentation are available on the MDAQMD website and can be viewed 
at following link: http://permitting.mdaqmd.ca.gov/evaluations/view. Please contact Kent 
Christensen, Air Quality Engineer I, at the address herein, or via phone at (760) 245-1661, 
extension 5010, or via email at kchristensen@mdaqmd.ca.gov for additional questions 
pertaining to this action and/or corresponding documents.  

REVIEW OF PERMIT ISSUANCE DECISION: Pursuant to Health & Safety Code §42302.1, within 30 

days of this action, any aggrieved person who, in person, or through a representative, 

appeared, submitted written testimony, or otherwise participated in the action before the 

District may request the hearing board of the District to hold a public hearing to determine 

http://permitting.mdaqmd.ca.gov/evaluations/view


 
 whether the permits were properly issued. Except as provided in Section 1 of Chapter 1131 of 

the Statutes of 1993, within 30 days of the request, the hearing board shall hold a public 

hearing and shall render a decision on whether the permit was properly issued. 

 

*Traducción en español esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (760) 245-1661* 

Sheri Haggard  
Engineering Manager  
Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District  
14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392 


